Regular meeting - all members present.

Voted to contact Maine Municipal Ass'n. to see if it would be legal to dispose of the building on property formerly occupied by George Woods before posting the property for sale.

John Palmer was appointed as regular member of the Planning Board - term ending 1982. Names of possible alternates discussed were Norman Watson, John Seelye, Bonnie Watson, Elaine Noyes. Voted that anyone renting Town Hall be given pamphlet stating rules and regulations as to use of hall, cleaning hall by 8 AM next morning if used on Saturday PM and also parking problem. Any variation on parking must be discussed with Don White.

Voted to check for bids for sidewalk work with all work to be covered by contract and price figured per foot before tearing up for new work.

John Brower was appointed Building Inspector.

No reply received from state concerning dance license for Town Hall and voted to write again, referring to original request.

Voted to pay funeral expense of Clarence Davis on request of Neal & York Funeral Home as they had been unable to get financial assistance through any other channels.

Notice that the real estate of York & Cumberland Housing Authority had been taken over by Eastern Community Housing, Inc.-a government agency.

Voted to write Walter & Pat Lane giving appraisal value of their trailer when cards are returned from appraisal company. This had been included under name of Bucchan.